
 
 

Memorandum 
Jul. 16, 2018 

 
 
To:  File 
 
From:  Betty Young, Transportation Planning Specialist, Rail Safety  

 
Subject: TR-171060 – Yakima County 

Completion of Grade Crossing Protective Fund (GCPF) Project 
Lateral A Road – USDOT 099216G 
  

On Nov. 2, 2017, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (UTC) awarded a 
GCPF grant totaling $2,840 to the Yakima County (County) for a project involving installation 
of LED lights at the Lateral A Road crossing, identified as USDOT 099216G. The County 
contracted for the work in this and two other dockets to be done at one time (ref. TR-171059 and 
TR-171061). The GCPF grants awarded for all project totaled $8,520. The County’s actual total 
cost for all three projects was $8,584.02. The County paid the $64.02 overage. 
 
On Jul. 13, 2018, the County submitted a request for reimbursement. Rail Safety staff inspected 
the crossing on Jun. 20, 2018, and confirmed that the upgrades were completed according to the 
specifications outlined in the order approving the grant.  
 
Please close this docket.  
 
 
 


